
Summerfield HOA #5
Landscaping Report
March-April 2023

Gutters:
Please check your clean outs (bottom of each gutter) for debris on a regular basis 
otherwise your gutter downspout will become clogged.

Pruning:
Rain or Shine has been working diligently on the overgrown shrubs around our 
property. Currently they are completing the back side of 94th. The rest of the 
property has been completed. Many hedges have been cut way back to promote 
healthy regrowth. This is a slow process for the crew, please continue to be patient.

Trees:
Rain or Shine will begin thinning some of the overgrown trees that are under 15 feet 
tall. Not all trees will be addressed due to species and seasonal constraints.

New plantings:
As stated in our By-Laws, all new plantings in HOA maintained areas must be pre-
approved by the Landscaping VP. 

Weeds:
Rain and Shine are spraying for pre-emergent weeds. We are hoping for dryer weather 
to complete this task. As a reminder- if you see weeds on your property, lend a hand 
and pull them! 

Grass:
Mowing has started on a weekly basis. Areas that are very soggy will not be mowed or 
edged. That area will be allowed to dry out before cutting. Currently they are using a 
specialized lightweight mower for very wet thicker grass. This process takes longer, so 
be patient. Fertilizing will start next month. It has been a very wet season.

Irrigation:
An audit of our sprinkler system will take place as soon as the weather cooperates.

Landscape Requests:
All requests up until now have been addressed!

Respectfully submitted, 
Ellen Brown, VP Landscaping


